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Moraga pension and legal costs soar, service cuts
continue
By Nick Marnell
Unfunded pension liability payments for the town of Moraga are projected to more than double from three
years ago, and the town's legal costs will exceed half a million dollars, based on the 2018-19 budget
presented to the town council June 13 by administrative services director Joe Tanner.
Moraga's defined benefit pension plan is managed by the California Public Employees' Retirement System,
which recently made adjustments to its demographic assumptions, lowered the assumed rate of return on
plan investments from 7.5 percent to 7 percent, and shortened the amortization schedule for agencies to
pay off their unfunded liabilities from 30 years to 20 years. The adjustments raise employer pension costs,
imposing on the town a higher unfunded liability payment. The town carries an unfunded pension liability of
$5.2 million.
The Moraga unfunded liability payment for 2018-19 is projected at $323,500, more than double the
payment made three years ago. Because of the changes recently instituted by CalPERS, the agency
calculated that the town's unfunded liability payment will rise to more than $770,000 in 2022-23. 
Total pension expense includes not only the unfunded liability payment but also current costs, which for
2018-19 run $322,079. Tanner estimates current costs will rise 2 to 3 percent yearly. Moraga's total pension
expense of $645,000 checks in as the highest operational expenditure after employee compensation for the
next fiscal year, followed by $541,000 in legal expense, much of which is earmarked for hillside and
ridgeline ordinance litigation.
Higher pension expense and legal costs, combined with the $245,000 allocated to the storm water
maintenance program, put added pressure on the Moraga $9.25 million operating budget. According to the
town 2018-19 budget presentation, "The budget does not restore service level reductions approved last year
(with the exception of $15,000 for janitorial services) which reduced park and facility maintenance; outside
contract services for department operations; funding for elected, appointed and staff travel, training and
educational conferences."

Reach the reporter at: nick@lamorindaweekly.com
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